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7th October 2020 
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I have been made aware of some confusion regarding the online learning links that have 
been posted on the class pages on the school website.  
 
The Government guidelines state: Where a class, group or a small number of pupils 
need to self-isolate, or local restrictions require pupils to remain at home, we expect 
schools to have the capacity to offer immediate remote education. 
 
The online learning that has been placed on the class pages on the website is to support 
the small number of children who may need to isolate due to coming into contact with 
the virus outside of school – for example, family members with symptoms, or those 
who have been in contact outside of school with a positive case -  to ensure that they 
can still access what is happening in school.  The staff are posting this weekly on the 
website from this week – in case it is needed by anyone – to ensure that it is 
accessible immediately.  
 
If we did have a confirmed case in school and a bubble needed to close then the whole 
bubble would be supported through remote learning on Microsoft teams and you would 
be notified. At the time of writing this, we do not have any confirmed cases in school.  
 
Apologies for any confusion this may have caused, as we are simply trying to ensure 
that a small number of individuals can access appropriate learning during these 
unprecedented times, if they are unable to be at school for a short period.  
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Kind regards 
 

 
 
Mrs Ellen Smith 
Headteacher  


